
  

 
18 February 2019  
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Re: World Challenge - 2 Day Training Expedition 
 
Our Practice Expedition is on Friday 22nd March & Saturday 23rd March at Gembrook. The girls 
will meet an Expedition Leader and run through Expedition Scenarios. They will learn about: 
Preparing Meals; Teamwork & Leadership; Staying Healthy; Staying Safe and Tents and Camp 
craft. 
 
The girls have been sent a Kit List for the Training Expedition only. They will need “well-worn boots”, 
waterproofs and warm layers. It’s important that they borrow what they can, maybe purchase 
equipment/ clothing off past World Challengers and enjoy finding out what items work for them and 
their destination. The girls will be able to borrow Kilbreda school packs for the Training Expedition 
only. These will be given out on Wednesday 20th March. If they have already purchased their pack, 
we suggest they start using this pack to get used to it and its functions. 
 
The food will be provided for the girls by World Challenge on the Training Expedition. These meals 
will be prepared by the team and serve as examples of what they may make in country. 
 

Dates: Friday 22 - Saturday 23 March 2019 
Time of Departure from Kilbreda: Meet at 7.20am (depart at 7.40am) 
Start time at Gembrook: 9.00am on Friday 22 March 
Start time at Gembrook:  3.00pm on Saturday 23 March 

Return to Kilbreda:  Approximately 4.30pm 
Travelling to Gembrook:  2 Kilbreda school buses 
Staff:  
 

Maree Clark, Steve Brown, Elaine Bracciale, Jaime 
Wallace 
This is subject to change on the day due to unforeseen 
circumstances. 
 

School Mobile: 0408440003 
 
All girls need to ensure they have all of the necessary medical supplies for the 2 days. If they 
require asthma medication or an EpiPen please ensure they have both of these items in an easily 
accessible part of their pack. 
 
We will have a meeting just prior to our departure date.  
  



  

 
 
 
If you have any questions about the training expedition, then please do not hesitate to contact any 
of the World Challenge Teacher Leaders on the emails listed below. 
 
Maree Clark      Stephen Brown 
Maree.clark@kilbeda.vic.edu.au   Stephen.brown@kilbreda.vic.edu.au 
 
Elaine Bracciale     Jaime Wallace 
Elaine.bracciale@kilbreda.vic.edu.au  Jaime.wallace@kilbreda.vic.edu.au 
 
Could you please complete the medical form attached and return this to school as soon as possible. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
Maree Clark Stephanie Smyth 
World Challenge Leader Assistant Principal: Wellbeing and Engagement 
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